




































































































































































































































































































































Town of Wenham 
Town Hall 

138 Main Street 
Wenham, MA 01984 

___________ 
Selectmen / Town Administrator 

   TEL 978-468-5520  FAX 978-468-8014 

 
 
August 21, 2018 
 
Mellissa Cryan 
Massachusetts Executive Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs 
100 Cambridge Street 
Suite 900 
Boston, MA 02114 
 
Dear Ms. Cryan, 
 
The Town of Wenham Board of Selectmen has reviewed the draft Wenham Open Space 
and Recreation Plan 2018 update and we strongly support the application for approval to 
the State’s Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs.  We believe it is a thoughtful, 
comprehensive, and well-written report that accurately reflects the Town’s core values. 
 
As part of our annual goal setting process two years ago, the Board identified completing 
an update to this important land use planning document as a priority goal.  Since then, we 
have reconstituted the committee and have strived to support their collective efforts to 
move forward with this initiative, including securing funding to hire a consultant to assist 
in shepherding this project through to completion.  The Open Space and Recreation 
Committee has kept the Board apprised of their progress throughout and has done an 
outstanding job of soliciting resident input.   
 
As part of our formal review of the final version of the document, we provide the following 
general commentary: 
 

• Continued “check-ins” with the public are necessary to test the validity of the 
assumptions made based on the feedback that was collected in developing this 
update to the plan. 

• Any action that has a policy component must include the Board of Selectmen. The 
Selectmen and/or Town Administrator should lead interactions with property 
owners regarding acquisition of private land. The Board of Selectmen also needs to 
be involved in determining the priority Chapter 61 parcels. 

• Coordination between various boards and committees is an important component 
in the success of this plan’s implementation. Particularly in the absence of a Master 
Plan, it will be the responsibility of the OSRC to ensure that all relevant groups are 
kept apprised of the proposed actions.  Accordingly, OSRC membership should 
always include a liaison to critical boards and committees.  
 

Specifically, we offer the following recommended changes and additions: 
• Insert the following language in Section 3 related to Improved Recreational 

Facilities: “Wenham Bicycle/Pedestrian Master Plan:  Beginning in 1997 and 

 



continuing through 2014, the Wenham Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee, 
appointed by the Wenham Board of Selectmen, completed construction of 
sidewalks/walking paths on 8 major roadways in Wenham.  These included Larch 
Row, Walnut Road, Topsfield Road, Cedar Street, Maple Street, Cherry Street, 
Grapevine Road, and Pleasant Street.  The committee consisted of many concerned 
citizens as well as Selectmen and staff from the Department of Public Works and 
Police Department. The work was accomplished in accordance with a Town-funded 
Master Plan that had been completed and approved in 1999. The committee raised 
approximately $300,000 through private fundraising to finance the majority of the 
projects.” 

 
• The final paragraph of Section 2a Infrastructure - Transportation System should be 

rewritten to reference the work of the Bicycle Committee.  The comment that “Many 
streets in Wenham do not have sidewalks” is misleading and out of context.  All 
streets were considered in the Bicycle Plan but could not be accommodated at that 
time for a variety of reasons. 

 
• Insert the following language in Section 3a, Regional Context, regarding the 

Wenham Rail Trail: “The trail is part of a regional effort know as Border to Boston 
(BtoB) trail involving 8 towns presently but is also part of the East Coast Greenway. 
Stretching from Florida to Maine, the trail, when completed, will be mostly off-road.  
The Rail Trail Committee, appointed by the Selectmen, worked for several years 
with the Towns of Danvers and Topsfield to complete the portion of the trail located 
in Wenham.” 
 

• Section 7, Analysis of Needs, should be revised to reference the extensive work of 
the Bicycle Committee and any reference to the Walk Wenham Committee should 
be deleted (including references to such in Section 9, Seven-Year Action Plan). 
 

• The following boards, committees, or officials should be added or removed as 
responsible parties in Section 9, Seven-Year Action Plan: 
 

o Add Board of Selectmen to Goal 1; Objective 1; Action 2 
o Add Finance and Advisory Committee to Goal 1; Objective 1; Action 6 

(replacing the Economic Development Committee) 
o Remove Open Space and Recreation Committee and Conservation 

Commission from Goal 1; Objective 2; Action 1 and amend that action 
item to read as follows: “Evaluate and potentially acquire high priority 
Chapter 61 parcels as they become available; or protect through other 
means” 

o Add Board of Selectmen to Goal 1; Objective 2; Action 3 (replacing the 
Conservation Commission) 

o Add Town Administrator and Board of Selectmen to Goal 1; Objective 
3; Action 6 

o Add DPW to Goal 2; Objective 2; Action 4 (replacing OSRC) 
o Add Joint Recreation Board to Goal 3; Objective 2; Actions 1, 4, and 5 
o Add Hamilton-Wenham Regional School District to Goal 3; Objective 

2; Action 3 (replacing Recreation Department) 
o Add Board of Selectmen to Goal 3; Objective 2; Actions 4 and 5 

• Amend Goal 4; Action 2 to read as follows: “Present a bi-annual (2x/year) progress 
report to the Board of Selectmen in order to know what has been done and what 
remains to be addressed in terms of current action items.” 



• Add Action #3 to Goal 4 to read as follows: “Solicit input from and communicate 
with all relevant Town boards and committees by appointing liaisons from the 
OSRC to share information and coordinate interrelated activities/projects.” 

 
These comments are meant in no way to take away from the excellent work that the 
Committee has done in assembling the update and integrating input from a wide variety of 
stakeholders. 
 
The Board fully recognizes the need for preservation of our open spaces and for the 
creation and preservation of recreation opportunities throughout our community.  The 
updated Open Space and Recreation Plan will be an effective tool for furthering Wenham’s 
efforts to protect its natural assets and retain its rural character, and will provide Town 
leadership with concrete steps to take in order to make progress in a number of key policy 
areas. The parcel ranking matrix and right of first refusal policy in particular will position 
the Selectmen to make informed and timely decisions about the acquisition of Chapter 61 
properties that may become available.   
 
We applaud the OSRC’s efforts during this process and will fully support them in their 
efforts as the plan is implemented in the year ahead.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Catherine Harrison 
Chair, Wenham Board of Selectmen 
 
Cc: Wenham Open Space and Recreation Committee 




































































































































































































	BOS Letter of Review re. OSRP Update - 08.17.18
	TEL 978-468-5520  FAX 978-468-8014

	BOS Meeting Packet - 08.21.18
	20180817131430925
	20180817131546243




